
 

Successfully transplanting vegetables   

With springtime finally here, we turn our atten-

tion to the vegetable garden.  Getting your transplants up 

and growing will give you some delicious homegrown 

produce in the months to come. 

 Transplanting gives a plant more space to devel-

op, but it will temporarily stop growth, not stimulate it. 

Therefore, for successful transplanting, try to interrupt 

plant growth as little as possible.  

Whether you grow your own transplants or pur-

chase them, these eight steps can ensure successful trans-

planting into the garden. 

 

1. Transplant on a shady day in late afternoon or in early 

evening to prevent wilting.  

 

2.Ensure transplants are well watered and their roots are 

thoroughly damp an hour or two before setting them in the 

garden. 

 

3. Handle the plants carefully. Avoid disturbing the roots. 

Try removing plants from their containers by knocking 

them out in an inverted position rather than tugging on the 

plants. Plants growing in peat pots may be planted with 

the pot intact. 

 

4. Dig a hole large enough to hold the roots. Set the plants 

to the lowest leaf at recommended spacings. Press soil 

firmly around the roots. 

 

5. Pour 1 cup of a solution of soluble plant food and water 

mixed according to the labelôs directions. 

 

6. Put more soil around each plant, but leave a slight de-

pression for water to collect. Break off any exposed parts 

of peat pots so that they will not act as wicks and pull wa-

ter out of the soil. 

 

7. Shade the plants for a few days after transplanting on a 

very hot day by putting newspapers or cardboard on their 

south sides or cover them with a woven cotton fabric such 

as cheese cloth. 

 

8. Water the plants every 2-3 days during the next week. 

 

Source: Rick Durham, extension home horticulture  

specialist 

!ÇÒÉÃÕÌÔÕÒÅ Ǫ .ÁÔÕÒÁÌ 2ÅÓÏÕÒÃÅÓ 

Newsletter  

!ÐÒÉÌ ςπρχ 

Cooperative Extension Service 
Knott County 
149 Parks Branch 
Hindman KY 41822-0462 
(606) 785-5329 
Fax: (606) 785-0942 
http://knott.ca.uky.edu 



DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

 
Tuesday, April 18ðMountain Cattlemenôs Association 6:00 pm @ Owsley Co 

Thursday, April 20ðFruit Tree Growerôs Workshop 1:00 pm @ Knott CES Office 
Monday, April 24 Extension Council Meeting 5:00 pm @ Knott CES Office 

Tuesday, April 25 Equine Workshopsð4:00 pm and 6:00 pm @ Knott Co Sportsplex 

Wednesday, April 26 Farmerôs Market Committee Meeting 5 pm @ Knott CES Office 
Thursday, May 4 Farmerôs Market Growers Meeting 6 pm @ Hindman Settlement School 

Thursday, May 4 Grow Appalachia 6:30 @ Hindman Settlement School  
 

**If you have a special request for programs or are in need of information on a topic,  
contact Chad Conway at the Knott County Extension Office 785-5329 
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Spring has sprung; time to mow your lawn  

  

The smell of fresh cut grass wafting through the 

neighborhood is one of the surest signs of spring. 

You should already be thinking about lawn care 

since itôs time to clip the grass for the first time. 

Your most important annual lawn duties begin with 

that first mowing.  

 The first mowing makes the lawn look 

spring-like and attractive and can improve the aes-

thetics and value of your property. Subsequent regu-

lar mowing hardens the grass for drought and heat 

stresses that may occure later on. So when the first 

clump of grass grows above the mowing height, 

mow -- even if a lot of the yard doesnôt need to be 

mowed yet. 

 Not all grasses start growing at the same 

time. Grass on northern slopes, or in heavy clay soil, 

will start growing several days later than others. 

Grass that wasnôt fertilized in the fall or early spring 

also has a delayed growth. 

 Following recommendations for mowing 

height and frequency will make your lawn-care du-

ties easier and result in a more attractive yard. 

 If your mower has a fixed, all-year height, 

set it at two and one-half inches. 

 However, if you can easily vary the height, 

set it at 1.5 to two inches for the first several times 

you mow this spring. The shorter mowing height 

will help remove a lot of the winter-burned, brown 

leaves. Exposing more dark green growth will trans-

figure your lawn into the most uniform, attractive 

one in the neighborhood. Move the height up to 2.5 

inches after you mow the grass several times. 

 To protect your grass from summer heat and 

drought injury, when summer arrives raise the mow-

er height to three or 3.5 inches. 

                                                  Continued on page 3  
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However, remember that extra high grass, especially 

tall fescue, tends to fall over and mat down during 

hot summer weather causing increased summer dis-

ease problems. 

 Once you get the mowing under way, you 

should mow often enough to remove no more than 

one-third to one-half of the grass height.  

 If your mower is set for two inches, mow 

again when grass height reaches approximately three 

inches. Be sure not to scalp the lawn by mowing off 

most of the green leaves. 

 For tall fescue lawns, a rule of thumb is to 

mow at five-day intervals during the spring, and at 

seven-day intervals the rest of the year. If you have a 

Kentucky bluegrass lawn, a seven-day interval usual-

ly is sufficient at a mowing height of 2.5 inches. That 

interval can probably be expanded during hot, dry 

weather. 

 For more information on lawn care, check out 

the University of Kentucky College of Agriculture, 

Food and Environmentôs Turfgrass Science lawn 

care information website at 

http://www.uky.edu/Ag/ukturf/lawns.html  

or contact Chad Conway at the Knott County  

Extension Office 606-785-5329 

Source: Greg Munshaw, UK Turf Science Specialist 

http://www.uky.edu/Ag/ukturf/lawns.html
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Soil testing can help keep unnecessary nutrients 

out of Kentucky streams 

  

How much fertilizer do you really need to use on your 

lawn and garden? If youôre just making a guess, you could 

be using too much. But how can you know for sure? A 

simple and inexpensive soil test can tell you all you need to 

know to make your lawn and garden look great and to pro-

tect the environment from runoff of excess nutrients.  

Soil fertility testing is a program designed to provide 

homeowners, landscape contractors, turfgrass managers, 

greenhouse managers as well as others with a soil manage-

ment tool to determine fertilizer requirements of their 

lawn, garden, trees and shrubs. The University of Ken-

tucky Agricultural Experiment Station and Cooperative 

Extension Service offers soil testing services to every Ken-

tucky citizen. Soil testing is the most important thing you 

can do before applying fertilizer. Fall and spring are the 

best times to take samples and you should sample your 

lawn, landscape beds and vegetable gardens every 1 to 2 

years, since your soilôs needs may change over time.  

You can use the test results to determine the amount 

and kind of nutrients you add to your lawn and garden for 

best growth.  A routine soil test from the University of 

Kentucky lab will provide you with information about the 

soil pH, plant available phosphorus, potassium, calcium, 

magnesium, zinc and cation exchange capacity of your 

soil. The results will include a recommendation about what 

amendments, if any, you may need to improve plant vigor 

and yield.  Other special tests are available, however this 

routine test will address most home lawn, landscape and 

gardening needs.   

Your Knott Co extension agent can help answer your 

questions about taking the sample and turning it in. Gener-

ally, to obtain a useful sample, youôll want to map out the 

area where you plan to grow plants or where plants already 

exist. Itôs a good way to keep a record of your land use and 

results over time. Divide the area so that each soil sample 

represents one plant type or condition. Collect at least 10 

samples for each area, mix them together and then take one 

composite sample that represents that area for soil testing.  

For example, if you have a landscape bed that contains 

shrubs in one area and roses in another, collect two compo-

site samples: one composite sample from several sites un-

der the shrubs and another composite sample from several 

sites under the roses.  

For lawns, sample to a depth of about four inches. For 

gardens, ornamentals, mixed fruit trees and wildlife plots, 

sample to a depth of about six inches. Ideally, you should 

sample well in advance of any planting or spring green up 

to allow time for analysis, interpretation and then fertilizer 

and lime applications. 

Use clean tools and never use a tool that youóve previ-

ously used for fertilizer or lime.  Shovels, trowels, spades, 

hand probes and augers are all good sampling tools. Clear 

the ground surface of any mulch or thatch.  Take samples 

from several areas and mix together in a plastic bucket to 

avoid metal contamination. If the soil is wet or damp, let it 

dry overnight. Collect about a pint and place it in the UK 

soil sample bag, available from any Cooperative Extension 

office. Identify your sample on the bag and on the submis-

sion form. The Knott County Extension office will do free 

soil samples for residents all year long. We will sub-

mit your samples to the UK lab for analysis.   

Source: Brad Lee, associate extension specialist for plant 

and soil sciences; 

Ashley Osborne, ex-

tension associate for 

environmental and 

natural resource is-

sues 
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